CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD

MINUTES OF OCTOBER DAY MEETING, OCTOBER 8, 2009
SUBMITTED BY BARBARA STEVENS, DAY SECRETARY

Patti Howell, Vice President, called the meeting to order at 9:38 a.m. She welcomed everyone.

Birthday wishes were expressed to everyone celebrating in October.

The following reports were given:

Treasurer's Report – The current balance is \$2,116.74.

Hospitality – Marge thanked everyone who brought refreshments. She then passed around a sign-up sheet for the November day meeting. Irene will send a list for the November night meeting around.

Programs -

- Denise Allee will present a program on making diamonds from triangles today.
- October night meeting is the R'Auction. Please get anything you want to donate to Albertha or Broach. Also, we need people to help set up.
- November day meeting will be favorite notions and tools.
- November night will feature challenge quilts and the ice cream social.
- December's Christmas party is on the first Thursday night beginning at 6 p.m.

Publicity – Albertha Brown and Phyllis Smith have quilts that will be hung soon at the hospital. The sign is up at the hospital recognizing that the quilts are furnished by our guild.

Ways & Means – The Store and Organize bag will be raffled off at the November night meeting. Tickets are \$1 each or 6 for \$5. The ruler holder with rulers will be drawn for at the Christmas Party. Lots of other stuff is for sale. Remember the R'Auction at the night meeting.

Sunshine – Donna Jones' father passed away. Joany Orsi's granddaughter has H1N1 flu. Rita Rosenthal, a former member, is in the hospital with pneumonia. Aline's son is better and back to work. Mary Graham's husband is recovering at home from surgery.

Membership – 26 members present. No visitors. Door prizes were won by Sandra Wilson, Bev Mahle, Annie Kellum, and Aline Wadsworth. Fat quarters were won by Marge Frost.

Bee – The next Bee will be on October 15 at the home of Doris Hohn. This will be the last Bee of the year.

Challenge Quilts – To be presented at the November night meeting. Remember that this is on the third Thursday night in November.

Community Service – This activity is finished for the year. We collected 23 quilts and several lap quilts, cushions, and walker totes. Beverly Mahle would like suggestions for next year's project.

Christmas Party – The party will be held on December 3rd at 6 p.m.

Nominating Committee – The following are nominated for the 2010 term of office:

- President Rachel Phaneuf

- Vice President Dori Holt
 Treasurer Tina Corbitt
 Day Secretary (Not yet filled)
- Jeanne Andersen

Night Secretary Jeanne Andersen
 We still have several committee openings that need to be filled.

Show and Tell